
 

 

     
 
Bulletin municipal – March 2023 

                      I want to know more about my municipality! 
 
 

 
 
Notice of Administrative Office Closure 
 
Due to the Easter holidays, our administrative offices will be closed on Friday, April 7 and Monday, April 10, 2022.  
Our team will be back to normal hours on Tuesday, April 11, 2022. 

 
On the calendar 
 
The next Council meeting will be held on Monday, April 17th at 7:30 pm. The Mayor and Council members will 
welcome you at the City Hall, located at 601 chemin de la Gare. It is also possible to attend by videoconference. We 
invite you to consult the public notice which contains all the details that should be published on April 3rd. 
 
 

 
Temps des sucres! 
 
This period which lasts only a few weeks has begun. Some products are already at our grocery stores since the end 
of February and the sugar shacks are open to welcome you. It is also time to stock up on maple syrup. 
 
 We invite you to visit the Quebec Sugar Shack Association website for all the details: 
https://cabaneasucre.org/laurentides/  
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Annual maintenance contract - Sanitary installation 
 
The Provincial law Q2 r-22, concerning septic installation indicates that an annual maintenance contract is required 
for certain septic installations (type Ecoflo, Bionest, Enviro-Septic, etc.).  A copy of the contract must be sent to the 
municipality.  
 
If you have this type of installation, and if it has not already been done, you must make an agreement with an 
accredited supplier and send us a copy of the contract. 
 
 

Quebec Waste Reduction Week year-round for 2023! 
 
This year, the Quebec Waste Reduction Week will take place throughout the year. Each month, a theme is addressed. 
March is food waste.  
 
3,6 M$ has been invested to reduce food waste. RECYC-QUÉBEC supports 15 initiatives in Quebec. 
 
What is food loss and waste? 
 
It is defined as any edible part of food intended for human consumption that is diverted, degraded, lost or discarded 
at any stage of the bio-food system, including food recovery and redistribution and at the consumer level. 
 
Key facts 
 
According to 2022 data, 7.5 million tons of food enter the Quebec biofood system. Of this amount, 1.2 million tons, 
or 16%, of edible food needed to meet the food demands of Quebecers is lost or wasted. Our bio-food system in 
Quebec generates 20 M tons of greenhouse gases (GHG) of which 3.6 M tons are directly associated with edible 
food, which represents 18%. 
 
The various initiatives have environmental, social and economic benefits in all regions of Quebec, thanks to these 
mobilizing and innovative projects. 
 
Let's try to be inspired by them! Free conferences are offered to equip citizens to improve our daily practices. 
https://jourdelaterre.org/qc/tous-les-jours/programmes/a-vos-frigos/  
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Voilà! 
 

 

This platform allows a better centralization of all municipal services. You now 
have access to a multitude of services, such as applications for permits, tax 
accounts, requests, and many more to follow. 
 
 

Permit applications - don't wait! 
 
If you are planning a construction or renovation project in the spring or summer, you will need to obtain a permit 
from the municipality.  We strongly recommend that you file your application as soon as possible to avoid additional 
delays. Applications are processed in order of receipt. By proceeding without delay, you limit any surprises. 
 
 
Available positions on the municipal team 
 
The Municipality of Ivry-sur-le-Lac is currently recruiting for the position of Urban Planning Officer as well as two (2) 
seasonal positions to support personnel in charge of the municipal landing and the washing station.  
 
Job offers are currently available online on our website: https://www.ivry-sur-le-lac.ac.ca/emploi/  
 

 
Rehabilitation of Daoust and Lacasse Roads 
 
The rehabilitation work started during the last weeks of last year and will resume following the thaw period. As the 
territory is in Zone 2, the target dates for 2023 are Monday, March 27 to Friday, May 26. 
 
Depending on changing weather conditions, the start and end of the load restriction period may be advanced or 
delayed by the Ministry of Transportation and Sustainable Mobility. 
 
A new schedule will be published prior to the start of the work, watch for the info-travaux tab on the home page of 
our website. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Nous vous tenons informé.  
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Autres sujets d’intérêt 
 

Si vous avez des sujets que vous aimeriez que l’on traite dans un futur bulletin, laissez-nous le savoir et il nous fera 
plaisir de préparer un article.   
 
Pour tout commentaire, n’hésitez pas, l’équipe municipale est là pour vous! 
 

Encore merci pour votre confiance et sachez que c’est un réel plaisir de vous représenter!  
 

 

 
 
 

Le maire, 

André Ibghy 
Municipalité d’Ivry-sur-le-Lac 
Tél. (819) 321-2332  
maire@ivry-sur-le-lac.qc.ca  
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